

Hoover Bay Road Association

Announcement:

Tuesday, March 10th, 2009

Happy spring (!?!!) everyone. I have attached a couple of pictures that Glenn Bohn sent to us taken last weekend (Mar.7, 8). As you can see, there is lots of snow on the ground. Road conditions are good to the bay, very narrow and limited visibility due to high banks. Beyond the bay, we have been unable to get the road open. Please keep in mind that we are planning on a general meeting for the Victoria Day weekend Sunday. If anyone has a suggestion on any topic of discussion to be brought up at the meeting, feel free to let me know. Once again, it is time to submit your 2009 Road Association fees to:

Hoover Bay Road Association
C/O Ivy Henderson
Box 483
100 Mille House, B.C.
V0K 2E0

Thanks, Steve and Laurie



Sunday, Feb 22nd, 2009

Hi everyone.

I have been advised that the road is NOT open any further than Hoover Bay. Due to the narrow road and deep snow conditions, the grader was able to make little progress beyond the bay. We're hoping for the road to at least be passable to the taxiway by Spring Break but it looks like we are going to have to rely on the weather to help out.

Will keep you posted of any changes.

Steve

Sunday, Feb 16th, 2009

There has been a grader working on opening up the road this weekend. After 2 1/2 days, he has made it to the bay. There were numerous drifts encountered, 1 at 12 ft. that made the job quite difficult. The report is about 2 ft. of snow still on people's roofs and over 3 ft. on the ground at the lake, where it hasn't drifted. During the upcoming week, the grader is planning on going on to the taxiway from the bay. For those interested, there is approx. 15 - 18" of snow on the lake ice and open water at Boss Creek. Will advise on progress of the plowing.

Steve

Friday, Feb 6th, 2009

For anyone who is considering venturing to the lake in the near future, here is the latest:

- Mike McNeil attempted to plow in on Thurs. Feb.05. There was 18 - 20" of new snow and he could not make it more than 200 yards from the 6000 rd. He said there is about 5 ft. of snow at the top and estimates 40 - 48" at the lake.
- As the road is impassible now, we are looking into getting the road plowed by a grader. We are checking with local contractors on availability. Will keep you posted of any changes.

Steve and Laurie Ross
s_ross@telus.net